

1264 Adams Street
P.O. Box 187

Dansville, Michigan 48819-0187

Telephone: (517) 623-6120

Fax: (517) 623-6719

www.dansville.org

DRAFT - Board of Education – Special Board Meeting Minutes

August 25, 2025—6:00 p.m., Board of Education Room Mike Kapp, 2025-2026 President, kappm@dansville.org

A meeting of the Dansville Schools Board of Education was called to order at 6:02 p.m. by President Mike Kapp.

Members Present: Shelby Cremer, Erin Graf, Ross Hacker, Mike Kapp, David Lilly, Chad Minnis

and Candy Sherwood

Members Absent:

Administrators: Superintendent Jennifer Wonnell, Principals Josh Andrews, Tania Dupuis and Amy Popek

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

The agenda will be accepted or altered at the beginning of each board meeting.

SPECIAL PRESENTATIONS

- Introduction of New Teachers
 - Building Principals introduced the new teachers
- Facilities Assessment
 - Kevin Bouchey and Ron Boezwinkle from GMB and Rob Crowe from Christman presented on the proposed facilities assessment.

ACTION ITEMS

ITEMS 1-5: Consent Agenda

Motion by Mrs. Sherwood, seconded by Mrs. Graf to approve items 1-5 in the consent agenda as presented.

7 yes, 0 no, Motion passed

ITEM 6: Secondary Trip Requests

Motion by Mr. Minnis, seconded by Mr. Lilly, to approve the Secondary Trip Requests as presented.

7 yes, 0 no, Motion passed

ITEM 7: Bible Release Time

Motion by Mrs. Cremer, seconded by Mr. Lilly, to approve the Bible Release Time as presented.

7 yes, 0 no, Motion passed

DISCUSSION ITEMS

No Discussion Items

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No public participation.

SUPERINTENDENT REPORT

Superintendent Wonnell reported on the following items:

- **Technology:** Chromebooks have been distributed at the high school.
- Transportation: Bussing has improved by streamlining routes.
- **Condolences:** Our thoughts are with the Tkaczyk family.
- **Budget:** The state's school aid budget remains somewhat uncertain this year. Our enrollment decline is greater than anticipated. We will know more after fall count.
- **Appreciation:** Thank you to Scherff Agency and DEA for providing lunch during Professional Development; Thank you to the Hart family for their generous donation of the Aggie head.

The Board adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Candy Sherwood, Board Secretary